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Acting Commodore's Report
The Annual Dinner Dance at the Ship Hotel, Weybridge was a great success in spite of only 32 people being present.  The hotel had arranged the tables in a group on half the dance floor which gave a very pleasant atmosphere.  The food was excellent as was Derek James who played for us. The Ship staff were very good and fitted
in with all we wanted.  A good evening was had by all.
My thanks to Frank Gaylard who did a grand job as Master of Ceremonies, to Gill Watson, Les Holdaway and Mike Fowler who proposed the toasts and to Mandy Hoyle who organised and ran
the Heads and Tails game, and also to Sally Holdaway for the
photos and the report.

Work has almost finished fitting smoke alarms to the clubhouse and undercroft and a direct line to a call centre in case of fire when the building is empty.

The AGM is coming up in January, please note that it has been
moved on a week to allow more time for the auditors.  While we have nominations for most of the jobs we do need Rear Commodore’’s for upstream and downstream, and three other committee members who include 2 social secretaries.

All these posts are very important and for the last 2 years the rest of the committee have had to cover these posts so please, please let us have some volunteers this year because it is not fair to land so much work on the few who are willing to serve on the committee.

The Social Secretaries job has been split in two but neither job means you have to run all the events. It is more a question getting other people to organise them, giving advice when needed and co-ordinating things with the committee. So come on, if you want the club to carry on operating as it always has with cruises and socials please do your bit to help.  As they say, many hands make light work.

Lesley Hamments
Acting Commodore
November 2016 
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Dates for your diary ... 
 

December
Saturday 10th                         Christmas Party - cancelled
Sunday 11th                           Children's Christmas Party - cancelled
Saturday 31st                         New Year's Eve Party

Please ensure that should you wish to attend any of the above events, that your names are put down on the notice board at the club as soon as possible.  Thank you.
 
With regards to the above forthcoming functions, please don't forget that the club is always looking for members to volunteer and help organise these events.  If you don't feel that is something that you can do, you can always offer to help with the decorations, which are usually done on a Friday evening, and help is always required to clear tables, wash up, tablecloths to be laundered.

There are many jobs and so few people ... please can you give any time to help?
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Very sadly, the Christmas Party on Saturday 10th December has had to be cancelled.
We lost our entertainer and a lot of our normal party goers are going to other events. We had hoped that Penton Hook Club might join us whilst on their Christmas Cruise, but they have now decided to have a fancy dress party that night.
Lesley Hamments
Acting Commodore
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Weybridge Mariners have been invited by Penton Hook Yacht club to their free Buffet evening on Saturday 10th Dec (optional fancy dress) orginised by Rodney & Helen (new regime), and also to their Yacht Club Christmas Party on the 17th December.  

They have set aside a table for Mariners attendees at the Christmas Party, and the cost is will be £25.00 for 3 course meal, which includes a 4 piece band.

If anyone is interested in attending then a flyer will be to put up on the WMC notice board. Please be aware that as the Christmas Party food is catered, payment & confirmed number are required before the event.
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AGM – Change of Date
This will now be held on Sunday 15th January 2017
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The Aubretia Cup
This was presented at the Dinner Dance on Saturday 19th November
The Aubretia Cup is awarded every year to someone who has done a lot of work
for the club.
Apart from the committee, very few of you will realise how much work this year’s winner puts in on your behalf.
He regularly checks the fire alarms and security lighting, deals with all the official inspections of the electrics, kitchen and fire extinguishers and has recently been dealing with the fitting of smoke alarms in the undercroft and clubhouse and the installation of a direct line to a call centre in case of fire when nobody is in the building. All, I am sure you will agree, are essential for the safety of the club and
its members.
This year’s winner is our health and safety officer, Brian Carter
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Laying Up Supper
Saturday 29th October

The club looked very nice with the decorations and the tables all laid up in the club colours and very pretty flowers on the tables all ready for the laying up supper. Annette and Bob organised the evening very well. The meal was fish and chips with plenty of fresh bread and butter. And various desserts with cream, which everybody enjoyed. 

The entertainment was provided by the tall, dark and handsome Michael St Clair who got everyone up and dancing. It was just a shame that there were not more members there to support the club and the evening as a lot of work goes into organising this sort of event, but I think everybody that was there enjoyed themselves.

Many thanks to Annette and Bob for organising the evening.       

Sally Holdaway 
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Annual Dinner and Dance
Saturday 19th November

The Weybridge Mariners Annual Dinner Dance was held this year at The Ship Hotel in Weybridge. It was a very good choice as there was plenty of parking, and on entering the function room we were offered a glass of red or white wine which was a very nice touch.

The ballroom was laid out very nicely with plenty of space for dancing. We had a 3 course meal which was excellent, plenty of it, nice and hot and served very efficiently, table by table, followed by tea, coffee and mints.

During the evening Lesley presented the Aubretia Cup which this year went to Brian Carter and was very well deserved, to his complete surprise. 

The music and singing was provided by Derek James, who was very good at playing the sort of music which got everyone up and dancing, and was not too loud. We also had a game of heads and tails which Mandy Hoyle organised and added a touch of fun, instead of a raffle.

I'm sure that everybody that went enjoyed themselves from the feedback I received, it's just a pity once again that there weren't more Weybridge Mariners there to support such a good evening, and in particular all the hard work that Lesley put into all the arranging that goes into making such an evening a success. 
 
Sally Holdaway 
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 Clearance of Undercroft
 
Following a fire risk assessment, the Monday Club are clearing the undercroft of any items not used by the club, the art group, or those who rent the moorings.
 
If anyone has anything stored in the undercroft would you please remove it before 31st December 2016 or it will be disposed of.
 
If you have any problems with this please contact Jim Hamments 
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Wendy McPhee has had her knee replacement but still managed to come to the dinner dance. What a trouper!

We hope she will be back dancing soon. 
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In Memoriam

The club is very sorry to hear that Angie Hayward, an old club member has finally lost her brave battle with cancer after three years.

The club is also very sorry to hear that Jan Lucas' partner Terry has passed away.  Our thoughts are with you Jan at this very sad time.
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For any of you wishing to brush up on your boat handling skills the ATYC have now put a file on their website entitled Thames Boating Certificate.  It comprises 40 pages covering general boat handling for use on the River Thames.  This forms the basis of courses run under their jurisdiction, whereby instructors from clubs provide tuition.

There is a lot of information and some good tips. The file is located in their website Library, as per the following URL link: http://www.atyc.co.uk/index.php/library/training

Chris Knight 
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Bookings for functions in 2017 
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Christmas Party Sat10” Dec |Lee Alexander (Elvis) Cancelled
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